Sent:

Thursday, 13 July 2023 9:38 PM

To:

Records Department

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Opposition of the proposal in Lidcombe

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing this letter to express my strong opposition to allowing building another disposal site in Lidcombe Church Street. There are few other disposal sites in this area within 5 kilometres already, plus there is a biggest incinerator in this area too, people's lives have been affected by the above mentioned. Now you wanted to add more suffering to us.

First of all, as one of residents / property owners, the primary concerns are:

- \* life health threats from the large pollution
- \* property values. A lot of people including my family just moved into the area with paying a big mortgage with very high interest rate, if the property values dropped because of this proposal, then they are pathetic.
- \* we are paying a lot of council rate, instead we are getting this unfair treat, people will feeling heart broken and unwillingness.
- \* this location is the centre of Sydney by looking at the map, has access to all directions within an hour, so it has a very high population density, plus have approved a lot of appartments to increase populations, it is already a busy area with big burden. However, the roads and streets are very narrow and small, can not put more burden in this area.
- \* another concern is the fire hazard from the disposal.
- \* the noises created from the trucks and the processing from the proposed sites. It's only 700 meters away from residential area. Our small area was not structured to implement such a big disposal site with houses so closed to proposed site.
- \* the big big problem is it will be taking too much more time to and from work due the heavy traffic. How would you feel that you can see your home is not far away, but will traffic jam half an hour to get there?
- \* finally, what is the environmental impact with so many dump sites surrounding the small and busy area? After all, who is going to compensate for the value of property loss, life health threats, the loss of time for to and from work, suffering from the noise, and mental torture from the above mentioned issues and a lot of more are not yet mentioned?

Please kindly listen to the voice of the residents.

I believe that NO one in their right mind would put anther waste disposal site here. There's so many empty space all around Sydney suburbs, why it can't be other area a bit further away from inner cities?

Thank you for reading my email.

Sent from my iPhone